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TSG-T3 thankTSG-T2 for their LS and proposed CR to GSM 11.11 on the above subject (T2‑99891, T3‑99376).  T3 note that it is intended to place this new DF under the MF, whereas it was agreed in the Kyongju joint meeting that it should be placed under the GSM DF.

With regard to MExE/WAP provisioning on the SIM, T3 would like to point out that there is a substantial difference between the SIM and the UICC/USIM, where in the SIM case, there is only one subscription per card, whereas in the case of the UICC, it is possible to have multiple USIMs (subscriptions) per UICC card.  The effect of this as far as provisioning for MExE/WAP is concerned is that in the SIM case, the provisioning is inevitably linked to the subscription, whereas in the UICC case, parts of the provisioning are linked to a subscription, and other parts are not.  SMG9 are likely to consider this document during their joint T3/SMG9 meeting in January.

T3 have considered and discussed the issue at length, and have reached the following conclusions.

1)
T3 understand and fully support the need for MExE and WAP storage on the USIM.

2)
T3 consider that there are subscription dependent and subscription independent aspects to MExE and WAP, thus there is a requirement to have files for MExE and WAP access under the MF (for subscription independent services) and under the USIM file (for subscription dependent services).

3)
T3 request T2 to carefully consider security aspects with regard to the "shared" subscription independent folder being proposed (under the MF).

4)
T3 further inform T2 that in the subscription independent case for the USIM, there would not be a DF under the MF as such, rather that the MExE fields would be accessed through an application identifier contained in a list of applications which are to be found in the EFDIR on the UICC: any given USIM on the card would be selected in a similar way.

5)
Further, T3 urge T2-6 and WAP SCEG to align their work with regard to MExE and WAP provisioning on the SIM/USIM, as it understood that WAP is a specific class of MExE.

SMG9/T3 have a meeting in January in Rome, where the SIM CR will be considered, and to which WAP and MExE delegates are invited.

